BOGNOR CHICHESTER AND DISTRICT AMNESTY GROUP 

LOCAL AMNESTY NEWSLETTER: SEPTEMBER 2015

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Tues 15/9: 7.30 pm, Friends’ Centre, Chichester: Local author, Paul Timblick, speaks about “Exploited Labour in Lebanon, A Personal View”

SAT 5/12, 10am-noon Greetings Cards Campaign, Cathedral Green, Chichester 

Dear Writers and Supporters,

LOCAL AMNESTY EVENTS

Paul Timblick is publishing a book telling the real-life story of how women in Lebanon are being used as virtual domestic slaves.  He will be expanding on this theme to us on TUESDAY 15TH SEPTEMBER.  Refreshments will be served.

NATIONAL AMNESTY EVENTS:
Amnesty and other organisations are still campaigning for the release of SHAKER AAMER, the last Londoner in Guantanamo.  Radio 4’s “Reunion” programme on 16/8, repeated on 21/8 focussed on Guantanamo and are still available on iPlayer until 15/9.                                              

Ely Group are running an Amnesty-themed short story competition, deadline 21/9/15 – contact info@amnestyely.org.uk 

If anyone wishes to volunteer for a post as Regional Media Support Officer for the South-East, please contact me on (01243) 823016. 

I have reports from UK Amnesty, one referring to criticism of its outsourced charity fundraising tactics and to the fact that the UK government has been spying on the London Amnesty IS office.  The second is an interim report on the ICM (world Amnesty conference) in Dublin and the UK delegation’s role there, including discussions on the human rights of sex workers. 

Although the new Tory government have delayed tampering with the Human Rights Act, the Ministry of Justice have written that “We will bring forward proposals for a British Bill of Rights, which will replace the Human Rights Act….prevent…abuse and restore some common sense to the system.”  When we know what is intended, Amnesty will need to campaign to preserve human rights in this country.

OTHER NEWS AND EVENTS

I shall soon be sending a tribute to the late May Berry to the Amnesty Group’s newsletter; does anyone wish to contribute, please?    

Carry On Writing!

BOB DEWICK
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Amnesty action: campaigns & letter-writing

	This month’s action

	UPDATE: Egypt: jailed over a T-shirt: Mahmoud Hussein

	Background to this action

Further to the action in the Summer 2015 newsletter, we have been advised that a judge in Cairo renewed the detention order of student Mahmoud Hussein for 45 days on 24 August. He has spent over 18 months in pre-trial detention for wearing a T-shirt with the “Nation Without Torture Campaign” logo and a scarf with the logo of the “25 January Revolution”. He is a prisoner of conscience.
Egyptian prisoner of conscience Mahmoud Mohamed Ahmed Hussein, a 19-year-old student, appeared in court in Cairo on 24 August. A judge renewed his detention order for another 45 days. He has spent over 18 months in pre-trial detention. Under Egyptian law, a person can be held in pre-trial detention for up to two years if they are accused of a crime punishable by either life imprisonment or the death penalty. Mahmoud Hussein is at risk of life imprisonment on trumped-up charges.
Updated information about this case can be found here: https://www.amnesty.org/en/documents/mde12/2323/2015/en/

	What you can do

Please write immediately: 
· Calling on the Egyptian authorities to release Mahmoud Hussein immediately and unconditionally, as he is a prisoner of conscience, held solely for peacefully exercising his right to freedom of expression and assembly; 
· Calling on them to protect Mahmoud Hussein from torture and other ill-treatment; 
· Urging them to order a prompt and independent investigation into his allegations of torture and bring those responsible to justice. 
PLEASE SEND APPEALS BEFORE 7 OCTOBER 2015 TO: 

Assistant Public Prosecutor 
Ali Omran, Office of the Public Prosecutor, Supreme Court House, 1 “26 July” Road, Cairo, Arab Republic of Egypt 
Fax: +202 2 577 4716 (only during office hours, GMT +2) 
Salutation: Dear Counsellor 

President 
Abdel Fattah al-Sisi, Office of the President, Al Ittihadia Palace, Cairo, Arab Republic of Egypt.  Email: p.spokesman@op.gov.eg and Moh_moussa@op.gov.eg 
Salutation: Your Excellency 

And copies to: 
Deputy Assistant Minister of Foreign Affairs for Human Rights 
Mahy Hassan Abdel Latif, Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Corniche al-Nil, Cairo, Arab Republic of Egypt.  Email: Contact.US@mfa.gov.eg
HIS EXCELLENCY MR NASSER AHMED KAMEL ALI, Embassy of the Arab Republic of Egypt, 26 South Street W1K 1DW 

Email: egtamboff@gmail.com, and eg.emb_london@mfa.gov.eg 


	Iran: Salar Shadizadi - Juvenile offender’s execution imminent 

	Background to this action

Juvenile offender Salar Shadizadi (m) remains at imminent risk of execution after a conviction for murder. He is currently held in solitary confinement in Lakan Prison, Rasht, northern Iran
Salar Shadizadi’s scheduled execution on 10 August did not take place. His first execution date was 1 August, which was postponed to 10 August. He remains at risk of imminent execution, though no new date has been confirmed. Salar Shadizadi’s lawyers have filed an application for a new judicial review with the Supreme Court.
Salar Shadizadi was arrested in February 2007 and charged with the murder of a friend when he was 15 years old. He was not granted access to a lawyer at the investigative stage and was only allowed to retain a lawyer when his case was sent to court for trial. He says that he was also tortured and otherwise ill-treated during the investigative stage. He was first sentenced to death in December 2007 under the Islamic principle of qesas (retribution-in-kind).

Further information about this case can be found here: www.amnesty.org/en/documents/mde13/2209/2015/en/ 
	What you can do

Please write immediately:
· Urging the Iranian authorities to immediately halt the execution of Salar Shadizadi and ensure that his death sentence is quashed and he is granted a retrial that complies with international fair trial standards, without recourse to the death penalty; 
· Reminding them that Iran has ratified the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights and the Convention on the Rights of the Child, both of which strictly prohibit the use of the death penalty for crimes committed by persons below the age of 18; 
· Calling on them to investigate the allegations that Salar Shadizadi was tortured or otherwise ill-treated and bring those responsible to justice. 

PLEASE SEND APPEALS BEFORE 6 OCTOBER 2015 TO: 

Leader of the Islamic Republic 

Ayatollah Sayed ‘Ali Khamenei, The Office of the Supreme Leader, Islamic Republic Street - End of Shahid Keshvar Doust Street, Tehran, Islamic Republic of Iran 

Email: http://www.leader.ir/langs/en/index.php?p=suggest 
Twitter: @khamenei_ir (English)
Salutation: Your Excellency
Copy to: To Whom it May Concern, Iran Consulate, 16 PRINCES GATE LONDON SW7 1PT

Email: iranconsulate.lon@mfa.gov.ir (these are the details for the consulate which operates in the UK, there is no Ambassador to address correspondence to) 



	www.amnesty.org.uk/bognor for further information about the Bognor Regis, Chichester & District group
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